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Waverly Community Group, Inc. 

Full Membership Meeting for Saturday, November 6, 2010, 10-12pm

Turning Point at Waverly School, 10431 NCR 15

Present: Waverly Advisory Committee (WAC) members:  Helen Boggs, Jan Kroeger, Rob MacDonald, Kathy Monty, Tom Niichel, Carolyn Ownby, Leslie Sorensen, Ron Splittgerber, George Wallace, and Karl Zeller.   (9/11 WAC members present)

Plus Sue Foster and George Reed.  

Absent:  Waverly Advisory Committee members Jane Clark and Rob MacDonald.
Attendance– 32 members of the community were present, including the attending WAC members. 

Welcome & Introductions.  Ron welcomed all and had all present introduce selves and note their place in 
the community. 

 
Programs

1.  Clean Air Colorado – Neither Nancy nor her representative was presents.  (family emergency?)

2.  Boxelder Stormwater Drainage Authority – Ron reported briefly and passed around 11x17” maps 
of the expanded boundaries.  Then Lou Kinzli and George Reed expanded on the topic.

Lou Kinzli noted some of the history of the flooding of Boxelder Creek and its effects on Wellington.  In the the 1970s the Army Corps of Engineers built large retention projects north of Wellington, but FEMA did not remove the flood prone area from the Flood Maps, resulting in property owners having to continue to pay for flood insurance.  The full drainage/ potential flood area extends south to Timnath and Fort Collins.  Five years ago approval was received to form the new Boxelder Stormwater Drainage Authority tax district which Rex Burns was appointed to head.  At that time the original boundaries were approved as well as the assessment rate for property with and without buildings.  Lou feels that the increase in the district boundaries was to raise more money and that most of the benefit would go to Fort Collins and Timnath.  All (3) cities (Wellington, Ft. Collins, Timnath) must approve the boundary expansion and then the LCC will also approve it.  If the Wellington Board of Trustees do not approve the expanded boundaries, the new boundary allocation will die.  Lee Tucker and Richard Seaworth are representatives to the Boxelder Stormwater Drainage Authority board.  Lou feels that appealing to the Wellington Town Board is the avenue for best defeating the new boundaries.    

George Reed thinks the boundaries cannot be changed if any (1) of the (3) main entities fails to ratify the new boundary configuration.  Some persons have obtained (not inexpensive) hydrological expertise to refute inclusion of their property in the boundaries.  He mentioned that he had talked with Rex Burns, Manager of the Boxelder Stormwater Drainage Authority, who was agreeable of the release of George’s 4 acres of waste land (w/o buildings) from this stormwater drainage assessment. 

Rex Burns was quoted as stating that a rationale for the new boundary configuration was to reduce the proportionate cost to the owners in the original area.  

The response of the LCC (Larimer County Commissioners) to the new boundary configuration has been hard to judge. 
Someone mentioned that this new tax district was an example of an unelected authority having the right to levy taxes, although they were called fees.  [However, it is hardly different from the taxable Wellington Fire Protection District fees which protect area homes and property.] 
Benefits – removal of flood insurance requirements (by lending authorities) for people owning property in the original flood plain.  FEMA will then remove those properties from the flood plain rolls. 

Timeline for the work being funded:  Who knows, the original completion date has just about passed.  


3A.  Turpana briefly showed his mockup of the new website and gave the reasons for needing such as well as the added function it could perform.  He made a request for additional photos.  The new website will contain many of the documents the WAC has generated and can also serve as a site to mention local businesses.


3B.  Laporte Advisory Committee - Andre Duvall forgot to come.  However Ron noted that the WAC is a loose volunteer organization, recognized by the county, which has been effective in fighting the large proposed western Wellington Growth Boundary as identified in Wellington’s proposed IGA (2009).  More influence would be obtained from the county by becoming a recognized Advisory Committee.  No decision is needed now.


4.  Need for Ditch Irrigators Information Meeting
Problems – Laterals are not being maintained and the City of Fort Collins owns 50% (controlling interest) of the NPIC water shares, adjudicated in various ways. 
The City of Fort Collins is under pressure from the conservation group, Preserve the Poudre, to use the north county rental water in the city, increasing the Poudre flows through town (especially in light of the proposed Glade Reservoir project), and promoting recreational water uses there.  The Ag Board is working on a slide show promoting keeping that rental water in north Larimer county and plans to lobby strongly to Fort Collins to keep the rental water allocations in this area.  Poudre River flows through the city have historically been low in the summer, and the city’s water board is actively studying ways they could change their rental water recipients to better benefit conservation and the city.   

If you depend on the availability of summer rental water are interested in joining George Wallace and George Reed’s efforts to lobby for keeping the rental water here, please let them know.

The meeting broke up about 12:00 pm.   

Respectfully submitted,

Helen Boggs, WAC Secretary 
